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I’m hoping to get this newsletter to you before the winter solstice arrives on the 21st June.  This date is a bright day in our calendar because the day after the winter solstice marks the beginning of lengthening days leading up to the summer solstice.
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"Solstice" is derived from the Latin phrase for “sun stands still”.  That's because—after months of growing shorter and lower since the summer solstice—the sun's arc through the sky appears to stabilize, with the sun seeming to rise and set in the same two places for several days. Then the arc begins growing longer and higher in the sky, reaching its peak at the summer solstice.
The lengthening days mean that it is easier to get up in the morning to get to squad training, but unfortunately it does not seem to have a bearing on the overnight temperatures which are low and getting lower.  However, this shouldn’t be a problem if you are focused on keeping fit and healthy. Easier said than done of course, and I can only wish you strength and fortitude through the winter months. Take a leaf out of our coaches’ books – they do not have the option of entertaining the “should I -   shouldn’t I?” debate each morning.
Newsy bits…

· The Dolphins team triumphed at Nationals in Pretoria this year. The team was only 6 strong but came away with a truck load of medals including team prizes. Liz and Gary were awarded their SA colours – well done you two. Roland Schoeman spoke at the opening ceremony and  his focus and determination were palpable. As an asthmatic particularly, he has achieved beyond dreams.

· Liz Webb has achieved top ten rankings in the world in her age group in the 200m, 400m, 800m and 1500m freestyle events in both short course and long course events. This is so impressive Liz – especially 3rd place in the world for the 1500m. Well done. Our vice chairman Gary, despite being injured for most of the year, has also attained top ten world rankings in the 100m and 400m Freestyle. Shot to both of you.  

· Nicky Denny got married earlier this year – yeah Nicky – we hope that married life is wonderful and that you are happy beyond belief. Later on, remember to forgive and forget!!
· The following dolphin members earned their WP colours this season:  Therese Russell, Liz Webb, Terry Matley, Mairi Brimble, Nicky Denny and Gary Freeling.  
· Our membership has dropped this last year from 51 to 38. I do believe that part of the problem is that some swimmers simply did not pay subs last year. Membership fees of R330 are due now and we are asking that all swimmers pay their subs by mid July. 

ACCOUNT:  CAPE DOLPHINS MASTERS AT FNB SEA POINT 

CODE: 201809
ACCOUNT NO: 62106895496
· Nationals 2012 are being held in Cape Town so if anyone has good ideas for sponsorships and promotions, please talk to Marcelle, Gary or Terry Ann Matley.
· There are no Dolphins swimmers going to Worlds in Sweden in September, but we do wish all our swimming comrades who are going, the very best of luck and happy times.
· Nationals next year are in Oudtshoorn and we are hoping to have a big Dolphins team going up the Garden Route to swim hard and have some fun. So start planning now for mid March next year.

· The Cadiz Freedom Swim saw quite a few Dolphins competing. Emma Alsop was the1st female in over 30; Theodore Yach - 1st Male over 50; Kieron and Ryan came in 9th together and Kevin Andersson also finished. Well done guys – there were many who did not finish as the conditions were far from perfect.
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Ryan Stramrood wrote this piece on their amazing PENNOCK ISLAND COLD WATER RACE in Alaska earlier this year…

          “Words cannot properly describe the experiences had when 5 local swimmers hop on a plane for the 32 hour commute to Ketchikan Alaska, to compete in one of the world’s longest cold water races – 13.2km. We met up with expats Lelanie Rossouw and Joel Barnett to spend a week in this small town with a very big heart and without a doubt we made a solid impact on the lives of the locals – and vice versa.

Three days after our arrival the race took place. In the pre-race briefing we were all allocated a kayaker and warned of the many dangers of swimming in the cold water. Almost disappointingly for the seasoned South Africans, the water temp was a comparatively cosy 13 degrees C. Ryan & Kieron came a joint 3rd place and were the first men home – 3 hours 26 minutes. There were approximately 35 swimmers in total – many in wetsuits. Andrew Chin took 5th place, while Lelanie, Toks and Ram all finished in great times and achieved ‘firsts’ in their respective age groups. Ram took the less desired ‘oldest man’ title as well – his time was 3 hours 55 min.

We used our time to the full while in Alaska and also managed to charter some sea planes to fly us high into the glacial lakes, and to land on the coldest one they could reach – of course we wanted a swim. This was possibly one of my favourite experiences ever and was truly unique. The pilots assure us that they will never forget this and it would be the talk of the town for many years to come. Later we went Salmon fishing in the deep on a chartered boat. It was not long before a large school of porpoises came screaming by and we had our skipper in amazement as all of us stripped down and dived in to join them – this time the water really was cold!!

We also managed to complete the (very easy) Alcatraz – San Fran swim en route home – there is not much to this one besides having to swim really hard to beat the strong currents. Lastly we met the locals at La Jolla Cove in San Diego for a 5km swim in this beautiful place – another great experience.

A real swimming holiday,  and a real blast,  creating memories to take to the grave.”  

Fantastic experience guys and well done on really living life to the fullest – you are an inspiration to all of us.

Mairi
10 June 2010
                       


DOLPHINS AGM


THURSDAY 17TH JUNE


MAIRI’S HOUSE


7 WELTEVREDEN AVENUE RONDEBOSCH


021 685 3388


PLEASE COME… supper and drinks of course!


7 for 7.30








  NATIONALS 2011


      MARCH 16TH – 19TH


      OUDTSHOORN


          BE THERE





                        JULY GALA


ON SUNDAY 18TH JULY 


AT UWC


STARTS AT 11.30AM


SEE YOU THERE…


                    {R30 for members}











